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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
What a jam packed first week we have had! The children have had their first 
full week in their new routines, including PE, music and Forest School! In 
Forest School this week we have been focusing on teamwork skills. The 
children were tasked with making intricate spiders webs using knot tying skills. 
I think this one is my favourite! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clubs start next week which is exciting! All our clubs that are offered by staff 
are free for parents and I am very grateful to them for volunteering their time 
to provide these experiences for children. We have now finalised Year 5/6 boys 
football, which will be delivered by a coach from the Mounts Bay Academy. 
The office has emailed a letter about this. If your child would like to sign up, 
please email the office - alverton@tpacademytrust.org 
 
There were a lot of tired (still smiley!) faces this morning, so I hope you all 
have a lovely, restful weekend! 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 
 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to 
bring in any non-perishable 
food items, cleaning products 
or toiletries, we would be very 
grateful. These will all go to 
helping our families and 
community. Thank you very 
much. 

Clubs 

All clubs start from next Monday 

and some are very oversubscribed. 

If your child no longer wishes to do 

a club, please let the office know 

so that someone else from the 

waiting list can start. 

If your child has a place for Dance 

club on Fridays, please ensure £30 

cash is handed into the office for 

Steph by Friday morning so your 

child can take part. 

On Wednesday 17th from 8.30am onwards, you are welcome to come into 
school and chat to our school's family support worker, Nikki Cooper. Nikki 
has worked with Alverton for many years. She has a wealth of knowledge 
about anything child related: child development, sleeping tips, food 
choices, routines at home, plus she knows of other agencies that she can 
signpost you to if needed. She is great! Come along and meet her on 
Wednesday.  
See you then, 
Mrs Hughes 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


Flu immunisation - all years (main school) 

A letter about this was emailed home this week to all parents and is also being 

sent again with this newsletter. This is an opt in system so if you do not wish 

your child to be immunised you don’t need to do anything. They will not be 

asked for this on the day if you haven’t booked. 

If you would like your child immunised this year, please go online by midday on  

Wednesday 15th October. Your child will not be given the nasal spray without 

your consent so if you do not wish them to have it done, you do not need to 

do anything.   

Date of Visit: Friday 17th October 

School Code:  EE142240 

Author visit - Monday 15th September 

Local author, Jennifer Davy will be visiting us next 

Monday to read from her new book. If your child 

would like a copy at a reduced price please send 

them in with £5 cash in a named envelope on 

Monday. 

Absence from school  

If your child is unwell or will not be attending school it is your 

responsibility to contact the school on the first day of absence no later 

than 9.30am (there is an answering machine if you wish to leave a 

message before 8am). If we have not heard from you by this time we will 

need to telephone home to ascertain the nature of your child’s absence. 

This is in line with the Government’s policy on attendance. Please note 

that any child who is ill with sickness or an upset stomach should remain 

away from school for 48 hours after the last episode of illness.  



PE  

All children at Alverton take part in a varied and enjoyable PE curriculum, as well as having the 

opportunity to join a range of active extra-curricular clubs. PE is highly valued by the staff as well as by 

the children and we aim for all children to enjoy PE and sport and understand the importance of leading a 

healthy, active lifestyle. 
 

To develop this love of activity, we offer a wide variety of sports and activities both during PE lessons and 

through our after-school clubs, endeavouring to ensure that pupils will all find an activity they can access 

and enjoy.  
 

All children from Year 1 to Year 5 go swimming at some point during the year and all classes from Year 1 

to Year 6 will have Forest School as part of their PPA for two half-terms across the year. In addition to 

this, children receive coaching from outside professionals in various sports. Each class also has a PE 

curriculum that they complete in PE lessons.  
 

Across the school this half term, the sports and activities are Forest Schools, PE Fundamentals, Fitness, 

Ball Skills, Football, Swimming, Netball, Tag Rugby and Hockey. 

All this means that the timetable for PE will need to change each half term as there are many factors to 

consider! We will keep you updated through the newsletter about any changes as your children are able 

to wear their PE kits on PE days. 
 

Autumn 1 – PE Days  

Kittiwakes  Friday 

Curlews  Friday 

Puffins  Monday and Tuesday 

Owls   Tuesday and Wednesday 

Kingfishers  Wednesday and Thursday 

Trencrom  Wednesday and Friday 

Lanyon  Monday and Thursday 

Kerris   Tuesday  and Thursday 

Bodrifty  Tuesday (PE kit) and Thursday (outdoor clothes for forest schools) 

Bosigran  Tuesday and Friday 

Kenidjack  Monday and Tuesday 
 

PE Uniform 

Plain white or red polo shirt 

Plain black shorts 

Trainers (as plain as possible) 

In the colder months, it is important that the children are dressed appropriately for outdoor PE and 

they may wear a school tracksuit (or plain black bottoms and their red jumper / cardigan / school  PE 

hoodie) for outdoor games.  
 

Reception PE Uniform PE kit for Kittiwakes and Curlews is plain black bottoms and trainers with their 

usual red polo shirt and red jumper / cardigan. 

As your children will be wearing their PE kit on two days each week, please can we ask for your support in 

making sure they look as smart in their PE uniform as they do in their day-to-day uniform. Thank you. 

If you have any questions about PE, please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s teacher who will be 

pleased to help. 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Dot  for being super kind & patient with her new friends 

Little Owls  The Whole Class for settling in so well to Nursery 

Puffins  Lyncoln Respect: for following our school rules & being a kind friend 

Owls   Leo  Kindness: for being an incredibly kind & respectful  member of Owls 

Kingfishers  Arthur M Perseverance & Enthusiasm: for doing his best in all his learning 

Trencrom  Arty  Perseverance & Enthusiasm: for trying his best & persevering   

Lanyon  Primrose Perseverance: for persevering in Maths, trying her best 

Kerris   Mia  Enthusiasm: for working so hard in all of her learning 

Bodrifty  Danielius Enthusiasm: I am so impressed with how well Danielius has settled in  

Bosigran  Jacob  Enthusiasm: for writing some fantastic  poetry about a Roman soldier  

Kenidjack  Paloma Enthusiasm: for hard work in all areas of the curriculum, especially English 

Lunchtime Star Marley W for being a kind friend at lunchtime    

Well, coming back to school after the summer has been a bit of a shock to the 
system I can tell you. The things that always take me by surprise are tiny - I 
have to eat at set times of the day, I have to set an alarm to make sure I'm not 
late, I have to plan in advance what I want for my lunch and make it that 
morning and finally, and this is the tricky one, if I need the loo….I have to run…
fast, and try to time it so that it is at a natural break in my timetable - that last 
one makes me smile (sometimes). However, if it’s a challenge for an adult then 
how much more challenging is it for our small people to come back? And I bet 
they’re shattered too. Or do you have a child who can be on the go for 23 hours 
of the day? That must be exhausting! Goodness, it’s all a challenge, there are 
no easy answers, so the best way is, for me, take a deep breathe, pack 
something tasty, make sure I go to the loo when the chance arises and, of 
course, make a cuppa. You know where I can be found if you want to talk 
anything over (if I'm not there I've legged it to the loo and won’t be long). 
Much love, Mrs Daylak xxx  

School lunches 
 

The same menu is continuing until October half term. Please order in advance 
using the Aspens Select site and before 9am at the latest on the morning your 
child would like the meal. If you forget to order, Aspens can only offer your 
child tomato pasta and not a choice of meals. 






